December, 1978 .
President, Howard Paul 824-2941 Safety, Jim Wieder 537-2105

Vice Pres., Richard Figge 446-2945

Membership, Don Stansfield 885-4270
Treasurer, Carolyn Kropp 736-6948

HELMETS OFF AND A HIP HIP HOORAY!

To Whom? To the 1978 WHEELING WHEELMEN board, of course, for

making it a beautiful year,

To Don Stansfield for a lot of hard work and guidance for all
of us.

To Judy for handling innumerable details which we take too much
for granted.

To Howard Paul, custodian of the finances - Alcapulco is just
a pleasant memory now.

To Gene Pilch, Safety officer - for all those rides on which he
has ridden "sweep'" to make sure noone was in trouble.

To Phyllis Harmon, Membership officer - the club wouldn't be the same without her.

To Rich Figge, V.P, and Rides Chairman - without him and the ride leaders, we'd still be

trying to figure out what the WHEELING WHEELMEN are all about.

WHAT'S NEXT?

The December meeting will be at Phyllis Harmon's home on Wednesday,

Dec. 6, at 8 P,M, ( See location below) Remember the fun last year when
we exchanged Cycle Santa grab bag gifts? Let's have a little variation
this year, and each person bring a wrapped Bicycle Theme Thing for hang-

y ing on a Christmas tree.

Don't plan on much business, but do plan on having a jolly good time.
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DID YOU PACK YOUR BIKE AWAY?

Well, don't do it yet because, weather and streets permitting, we'll have a short ride on
Sunday, Dec. 17, at 1:00 P.M. from Buffalo Grove High School - Dundee Road at Arlington
Heights Road.

Won't Hot Chocolate taste good after that!

And, don't forget the Chicago Council's Annual Icicle Bicycle Ride (or Walk) on Jan. 1
at 10:00 A.M., from the Lion House at Lincoln Park Zoo.
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WHAT ELSE IS NEW?

Your ballots, regarding the proposed by-law amendment to raise the membership dues,
were received and tallied. The response in favor of the change was an overwhelming
majority.

Even at the new rate, your WHEELING WHEELMEN membership is still the biggest bargain
in the U.S. of A,

To those of you who joined us after Sept. 1, you are on the books as 1979 members.
Renewal membership forms for the rest of us will be sent out soomn.

FINAL ADVICE

After Jan. 1, think Snow and Cross Country Skiing. At the January meeting we'll show
you how to do it, and maybe we can give it a try during the month,

P. 0. Box 581-D, Wheeling, Illinois 60090
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